	Making a Welcome Box

	What is it all about?

Children need to feel safe and secure when they begin in your setting/school. This will take time and different children will need different approaches to ensure that the settling in process is as smooth as possible.

A special welcome box allows children to bring a few familiar toys from home. This box provides a link between home and pre-school/ school and can be useful to reassure children in their early days in their new setting.

Parents need to be involved too and understand the part they can play and getting them involved with the welcome box can support this.


	Preparations

	How to make a welcome box:
A welcome box can be made from any box with a lid such as a shoe box.
When parents first come to visit, explain to parents the importance of the box and how they can be involved and give children the opportunity to paint a box and decorate during their visit or send a few materials home for the parent and child to decorate it or offer the parent a box that has already been prepared. 
Print a label with the child’s name on and add the word ‘welcome’ in bold colourful letters.


	Over the Summer holidays

	What to put in:
Ask parents and carers, with their child, to choose a few small items such as toys, books or photographs that their child will easily recognize and associate with home.

Encourage parents and carers to talk to their child about each item that you have put in and get the box out several times before their child starts their new setting/school.

With younger children explain that they can still bring a comforter with them as they may still need these during this transitional time. 


	September – New Start

	How to use it:
The key person will need to spend time with their children during their first few days and when the time is right sit with the child and share the contents of their welcome box together. Not all children will respond immediately and if the child is not interested in looking in their box then leave it for another time. Also avoid the Spanish inquisition and minimize the questions you ask children about their items. After a few days it maybe appropriate for the child to change the contents of the box. Sometimes it helps to put a small item from the setting into the box such as a book, soft toy or one or two bricks. Encourage parents to talk to their child about what they have bought home and what they have been doing with you. This will help keep that important link between home and pre-school/school.




